Sandy Pond Sportsman's Association Member Meeting 5/16/21

The meeting was called to order by President, John Beach at 12pm. A list of members in attendance is included with these minutes.

The minutes from the previous meeting were read by Secretary, Rebecca Murray. A motion to accept the minutes as read was made by Jim Fowler and seconded by Flip Folds. Motion carried.

The financial report was read by Rebecca Murray. President Beach advised that the two CD accounts had been rolled over. A motion to accept the report as read was made by Ron Lamb and seconded by Bryan Mattison. Motion carried.

The bell jar report was read by Jack Vida. A motion to accept the report as read was made by Don Schneider and seconded by Flip Folds. Motion carried.

The Queen of Hearts report was read by Ned Burdick. Ned advised that he would be leaving after this game and Bryan Mattison will be taking over. A motion to accept was made by Jack Vida and seconded by Ron Lamb. Motion carried.

Ten new member and one lifetime applications were approved by the board.

Roy Narish advised that the back porch renovation will be put off until further notice.

Vicki Gregory talked about events that are posted. Bob Martin needs to switch the date for the clam bake to July 23rd. Masks are required until Cuomo makes an announcement saying otherwise. Denise Schneider asked about all patrons signing in and it was decided that we would continue to do so for now. Vicki Gregory would like to have a retirement party for long time bartender, Cathy Benjamin with the date to be determined. President Beach advised of his health issues. Vicki Gregory gave the wellness report. Ruth Siver advised that she will still be hosting the annual flea market and we will have the chicken BBQ with it. Denise Schneider asked if John Beach would be running for President again. John advised that he has not made a decision as of yet. Dave Love announced that he was asked by Roy Narish to assist with the audit. Dave will put together a sheet and present it to the board for approval. The committee for the audit will consist of Roy Narish, Dave Love and Marilyn Swope. Vicki advised that the lawn mower was not serviced properly and that the club was charged for service that was not completed. We will be taking the mower elsewhere from now on. We will be looking for a inexpensive zero turn in the future. Vicki also advised that per our distributors, there is a shortage on many products.

A motion to adjourn was made by Ron Lamb and seconded by Denise Schneider. The meeting adjourned at 12:31pm.

Respectfully submitted by:

Rebecca Murray, Secretary